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Robert Wilson    Terrace   1 

Diana Hestwood   Terrace   2 

Audrey Tornabene  Commons  2 

Leann Sullivan   Terrace   3 

Della Fast     Terrace   4 

Joann Edwall    Commons  4 

Carol Harris    Mews   4 

Edson Fugelstad   Mews   7 

Norma Czajka    Terrace   12 

Barbara Olson    Hearth   13 

James Lienhard   Terrace   16 

Betty Skok     Commons  16 

Steve Forshay    Mews   17 

Jack Kee     Crossway  18 

Kathryn Kuehn   Crossway  18 

Carole Bonesho   Terrace   19 

Diana Rankin    Mews   23 

Richard Leonard   Mews   24 

Nancene Getchell   Mews   25 

David Otte     Commons  26 

Ed Galle      Terrace   27 

Marilyn Lynch   Terrace   28 

JoAnn Van Dam   Terrace   29 

Welcome Pastor  
Keith Lomen 

Happy Birthday 

W 
averly Gardens has a new 

campus pastor, Keith Lomen. 

Keith comes to us from 

Orchard Path in Apple Valley. He was a 

Lutheran pastor for 12 years, but then took 

about 20 years off from full-time ministry, 

working in the insurance and financial 

industries. He is most grateful to 

Presbyterian Homes & Services for getting 

him back into full-time ministry, which he 

describes as his “first love”. Pastor Keith 

is married to Nan, his loving wife of 38 

years, they have 2 grown sons and 2 grand 

kids. Keith and Nan are both very active 

and proud grandparents. Keith is also a 

“sports guy”, and stays active himself in 

softball, pickleball and ping pong, and he 

is a great fan of all the local sports teams. 

We are so happy to have Pastor Keith here 

at Waverly Gardens, joining our great 

staff. 

Welcome Pastor Keith! 
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Foundation News 

Your PHS Family 

A s you know, your community is blessed with dedicated and supportive employees who 

chose to serve. Many of you have asked how to help during this time of workforce 

challenges. A way to help and show your gratitude for their service is to make a charitable 

gift to support employees. PHS has created a variety of ways for your charitable gifts to 

touch the hearts of employees: 

Shining Star: Has an employee provided you with exceptional service? You will brighten 

their day by making a Shining Star gift to honor them. They will receive a special pin to 

wear on their name badge. Check with your site leaders for a brochure. 

Employee Hardship: This PHS fund helps employees facing an extreme financial crisis. 

Employee Education Assistance: Help employees at your community grow in their service 

to you by funding scholarships. 

Employee Appreciation: During the year your community provides creative ways to thank 

all employees. 

Your PHS family also includes your neighbors. Gifts to resident benevolence, greatest 

needs and spiritual life enrich your experiences as neighbors and friends.  

If you feel called this giving season, your PHS community will greatly benefit from your 

charitable gift. Whether it’s supporting employees or the neighbors and experiences that 

bring joy to your life (or both!), your gift of any size is important and touches hearts. We 

can’t emphasize this enough! 

We are here to help. For assistance, please call the Presbyterian Homes Foundation at 651-

631-6408 or 651-631-6418. Giving directly to PHS ensures 100% of your gift helps your 

community. Thank you for all you do to make your Presbyterian Homes community a 

welcoming home for you, your neighbors and PHS employees. You are special and we are 

grateful for you! 
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How to Give Your Brain a Boost 

N ow that it is getting colder outside, it is easier to sit on the couch and watch TV. 

Instead, consider these habits suggested by the AARP to help keep your brain sharp.  

Walk and Talk- Ask someone to join you for a walk, even if  is walking the halls or garage. 

Study a topic and discuss while you walk. You will not only get physical exercise, but 

mental stimulation and social connection as well. 

Vary your routine- Take a new path to your exercise class, try a different grocery store or 

read a different newspaper.  

De-Stress- Take time for yourself and focus on your breathing. Listen to music instead of 

turning on the TV.  

Imagine- Include creativity in your day. Paint, write a story or create something. Try using 

your opposite hand to complete tasks like brushing your hair and teeth, or opening a door.  

Socialize- Talk to old friends, and make some new ones too. 

Eat Right- A diet rich in fruits, vegetables, whole grains and fish will help keep oxygen 

flowing to the brain. Remember to stay hydrated by drinking water.  

Exercise– Exercising daily and adding strength training every other day can encourage new 

brain cell growth. Even gentle shaking of the limbs helps trigger relaxation and alertness 

that keeps your mind sharp.  

Hanna Lee, Fitness Instructor  
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Presbyterian Homes & Services is a nonprofit 

organization and an equal opportunity 

employer serving older adults through 

community services, housing and health care. 

EQUAL HOUSING OPPORTUNITY 

ALL FAITHS WELCOME 

Waverly Gardens 

5919 Centerville Road 

North Oaks, MN 55127  

651-765-4000 

www.waverlygardensphs.org 

Postmaster: address correction requested 

Grateful words from Dan Lindh, President & CEO 
“I thank my God every time I think of you. For in all my prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy 
because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day until now.” ~ Philippians 1:3-5  

D uring this past year, many of our people have 
shared their “We Will” stories. These stories 

provide great examples of significant service and 
teamwork that have been impactful for you and all 
the older adults we serve. My heart is filled with 
gratitude and thanksgiving for how so many fulfill 
the PHS mission, “to honor God by enriching the 
lives and touching the hearts of older adults.” Their 
“stories” inspire all of us who have heard them and 
residents and family members throughout our 
organization also express their gratitude.  

Enduring through trials is not for the faint of heart. I 
am grateful for our residents, families, employees, 
volunteers and supporters, and the difference we 
can make together. The times we serve in are very 
challenging — with staffing issues, COVID 
concerns, regulatory changes and more. Your 
resilience in face of these challenging times 
reinforces how special you are. So, thank you! 

My hope is that this season of difficulties will not 
get us down. I find this hope whenever I see the 

presence of God and the work of the Spirit in our 
ministry every day. I have faith that we will again 
get back to simpler days, consumed not by these big 
issues, but in the joy of working and living together 
in a community of grace. We can be grateful to God 
for the gift of another day filled with promise. And, 
we who serve you stand joyfully towards life and 
these opportunities we have working in your home. 

I leave you with two reminders from scripture and 
my own prayer life: 

From Hebrews 13:15-17, “Through Jesus, 
therefore, let us continually offer to God a sacrifice 
of praise – the fruit of lips that openly profess His 
name. And, do not forget to do good and to share 
with others, for with such sacrifices God is 
pleased.” 

And from 1 Chronicles 16:34, “Give thanks to the 
Lord, for He is good, His love endures forever.” 

In service to Christ and you, 

  


